The Minutes of the
Finance & General Purposes Committee Meeting

held on 25th July 2018
A meeting of the Finance & General Purposes Committee meeting was held on Wednesday 25th July 2018 in the
Council Chamber, the Town Hall at 7.30 pm.

The following members were present: -



Cllr M Tysoe, Chairman


Cllr R Averill


Cllr D Davidson 


Cllr M Jarratt



Officer:  The Town Clerk
1. Election of Chairman
Cllr M Jarratt proposed that Cllr M Tysoe be Chairman of the F & G P Committee.  Cllr D Davidson seconded the proposal.  A vote was taken of all in favour of this proposal.
2. Apologies for absence  

Apologies had been received from Cllr R Benfield and Cllr Mrs E Coles.
3. Declarations of interest 
Cllr D Davidson stated that he, the Town Clerk and Miss K Linnington had attended a training course at West Oxfordshire District Council on the Code of Conduct.  He raised that the Code of Conduct had changed and stipulated that the Town Councillors were to read through agendas and minutes prior to the meetings and declare interest at the beginning of the meeting before any discussion had taken place.  If Town Councillors were unsure on this to ask advice from the Town Clerk, Cllr D Davidson or Mr Keith Butler, Monitoring Officer at WODC.  Town Councillors were to consider raising a declaration of interest if a planning application was submitted which was neighbouring to their property.  Town Councillors were advised not to put anything on social media prior to thinking it through first.  Cllr D Davidson and the Town Clerk would put on a training session for all Town Councillors on the Code of Conduct in the near future.  The Town Clerk was to ask Keith Butler, Monitoring Officer at WODC about the proposed large plan for the town. Would all the Town Councillors have to declare an interest on this? It is up to the individual Town Councillor to make a decision on making a declaration of interest at a meeting.  If at a meeting a Town Councillor did not declare an interest and the Mayor or Town Clerk knew that it hadn’t been declared, then the Mayor would adjourn the meeting and exclude the members of the public and then talk to the Councillor concerned and ask them whether they think that they should have made a declaration on a particular subject on the agenda prior to the discussion taking place. 
4. The Minutes held on the 15th May 2018 - were approved and signed by the Chairman.
5. Matters Arising

Benches

The two benches had been delivered to Mr R Taylor, Contractor.  Mr R Taylor was going to contact 


Cllr M Jarratt to talk about levelling the surface and siting of the benches.


Greystones


The Town Clerk was waiting to hear back from David Thurlow, Estates Officer at WODC regarding the 
additional proposed layby opposite the Swifts parking area at Greystones.


Lighting Board


Cllr M Jarratt was seeking prices for a new lighting board for the stage area of the Town Hall.


Snow


The container had been purchased and is sited at Elmsfield Industrial Estate, Worcester Road, 


Chipping Norton. Items of equipment were already being stored in there.


General Data Protection


A GDPR Officer was not required for Town Councils but paragraphs had been inserted into agreements and 
booking forms made at the office to meet the legal requirements.

6.
Section 106


Chipping Norton News had asked the Town Council’s views about the improvements to be made on the multi-
use games area behind the Leisure Centre which was run by the Leisure Centre using Section 106 money.  
WODC had stated that they would advertise this facility prior to the opening of the new MUGA.
7.
Flower tubs

A New flower tub had been purchased and planted up adjacent to Jaffe and Neale bookshop.


20 mph Speed survey


The speed surveys recently requested by the Town Council had been undertaken.  Mr M Eldridge, 

Cllr Mrs J Graves and Cllr D Davidson had arranged to walk around the town on the 8th of August 2018 to 
decide precisely where the 20 mph signage was to be positioned.  A consultation on the 20 mph speed zone 
would be run by Oxfordshire County Council.  A quotation was to be supplied by OCC for the installation of 
flashing 20 mph speed signs to be located close to all schools in Chipping Norton. 

8.
Accounts up to 30th June 2018

The committee members received the accounts up to the 30th June 2018 and also the quarterly bank balances of 
the Town Council. Cllr M Tysoe suggested keeping the precept the same for next financial year if the accounts 
were looking as good in December 2018.
9.
Burford HGV weight restriction

Cllr M Tysoe, Cllr D Davidson and the Town Clerk met Mr Ken Gray from Burford and discussed the 
proposed weight restriction at Burford High Street.  Mr Ken Gray had been working very close with the 
Burford Town Council and OCC for many years.  OCC had carried out numerous traffic surveys therefore 

Mr Ken Gray was in communication with Yvonne Constance, OCC Cabinet Member.  Yvonne Constance was 
in favour of the Burford HGV weight restriction.  Gloucestershire County Council used to be against this 
proposal but recently had stated that a HGV weight restriction was a good idea.  Mr Ken Gray anticipated 
that 
there would be a reduction of HGV’s through Chipping Norton by 50% if the HGV weight restriction was 
implemented in Burford High Street.  The cost of putting the weight restriction on HGV’s through Burford was 
going to be in the region of £50,000.  Burford Town Council would be looking for contributions 
towards this 
cost as this would be less HGV’s through other towns.  The committee discussed this and agreed that they 
would recommend that the Town Council put 30% of the cost towards Burford High Street HGV weight 
restriction.  This matter would be brought up at the next Town Council meeting.
10.
CCTV at the Guildhall

A quotation had been received to install the two cameras which had been taken off the Town Hall to be 
installed at the Guildhall.  The cost would be £645.86.  WODC had been asked for their permission to install 
the cameras at the Guildhall.
11.
Supporting notes to Town Council accounts


The Chairman went through the supporting notes for the end of last year’s financial accounts and some 
wording had been amended.

12.
Leases


The Town Clerk had gone through the leases and had notified committee members of the length of the leases 
and when the rent reviews were to be undertaken.

13.
Additional member of staff


The Town Council discussed taking on an additional member of staff in March and at that time a decision had been made not to progress with this idea.  The Mayor stated that he had looked around the town and there was a lot 
of jobs that were not being undertaken so would suggest that an additional member of staff was 
needed.  A list of jobs was read out what was required to be undertaken.  This item would be an agenda item at the 
September Town Council meeting where a decision could be made.

14.
CNTC Risk Management


The Town Councils Risk Management was updated at the meeting and would be circulated with the minutes. 15.
Any other business

Cllr M Tysoe had been approached by the Brownies leader and stated that they had got £1,000 funding for 
provision of a shed at the allotments for the Brownies to use.  It would need a concrete base.  Costings would 
need to be sought and if they were short of funds the Town Council would help towards the cost.  This had 
already been previously agreed.

16.  Date of the next meetings

The following meetings had been arranged for:


30th October 2018 at 7.30 pm in the Council Chamber, the Town Hall.


8th January 2019 at 7.30 pm in the Council Chamber, the Town Hall.


4th April 2019 at 7.30 pm in the Council Chamber, the Town Hall.


The meeting closed at 8.55 pm.  HallHsalllikjsfklvnhflknjfdb;gfeio
